Holland Conservation Commission

Minutes of Commission meeting held on May 6, 2008.

Present: Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson, Steven Anderstrom, Patricia Caron, Howard Fife, Rolf Hilbig and James Wettlaufer.

7:00 p.m. Chairperson called the meeting to order.

7:05 p.m. The minutes of April 29, 2008 were read and accepted and will be distributed.

Members signed:

Vendor Voucher paying the Republican for 3 Legal Ads; Blair Ritchie, R. Polverari and Malcolm Rood.

We received William Pucci's abbreviated NOI along with 2 checks paying for the Legal Ad and the NOI filing fee.

Mary vandenBerg reported having called Mark Stinson (Wetlands Circuit Rider, DEP Western Region) regarding the reclassification of Amber Brook from Perennial to Intermittent. Mark Stinson responded to us and to Keith L. Morris his standard recommendations.

7:30 p.m. Mr. and Mrs. Dave Dunnells of Island Rd. showed us a picture of Scott Haley's house adjacent to their vacant lot and a dock which Mr. Dunnels says is on his property. We told them that it is a Civil Action and they should consider having an Instrument Survey done of their property.

Howard Fife received a request from Mark S. MacKenzie of 17 Island Rd. requesting an extension to their permit which was approved on May 10, 2006. Their permit would expire 3 years from that date. Motion was made to inform Mr. MacKenzie that an extension cannot be granted until after the permit expires.

Motion to adjourn was made, seconded and approved by all. Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by:

Patricia J. Caron, Secretary

Copies to: Select Board, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector, Highway Surveyor, ZBA, File and HCC Chairperson.